
Brandon Johnson Department of Police • City of Chicago Larry B. Snelling 
Mayor 3510 S. Michigan Avenue • Chicago, Illinois 60653 Superintendent 

July 23, 2024 

Andrea Kersten 
Chief Administrator 
Civilian Office of Police Accountability 
1615 West Chicago Avenue, 4th Floor 
Chicago, Illinois 60622 

Re: Superintendent's Concurrence with Findings and Non-Concurrence with Penalty 
Recommendation 
Complaint Log No. 2022-0004958 

Dear Chief Administrator Kersten: 

After a careful review of the above referenced complaint log number, the Chicago Police Department 
(Department) concurs with the recommended findings for all four allegations. However, the 
Department does not agree with penalty recommendation of a 90-day suspension. The Department 
has determined that a more appropriate penalty is a 120-day suspension for Detective Patrick 
McGrath, Star No. 20046. 

As such, and pursuant to MCC 2-78-130(a)(vi), Superintendent Snelling has directed that a 120-day 
suspension be implemented. 

Sincerely, 

Lieutenant Robert A. Flores 
Department Advocate 
Bureau of Internal Affairs 
Chicago Police Department 
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